Decision No. R02-625-I

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF COLORADO

DOCKET NO. 02M-260T

IN THE MATTER OF THE COLORADO PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION’S RECOMMENDATION TO THE FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION REGARDING QWEST CORPORATION’S PROVISION OF IN-REGION, INTERLATA SERVICES IN COLORADO.
ORDER SETTING STATUS CONFERENCE
Mailed Date:   May 29, 2002

Adopted Date:  May 29, 2002

I. Statement, Findings, and Conclusions 

A. On May 17, 2002, the Commission held a deliberations meeting for the purpose of re-scheduling the final en banc Commission workshop on the Regional Oversight Committee Operational Support Systems (OSS) test and data reconciliation.  By Decision No. C02-586, the Commission set the dates of June 3‑5, 2002 for this final Commission workshop. 

B. In Decision No. C02-586, the Commission stated:  “As with the procedural Decision No. C02-546, if the Regional Oversight Committee Operational Support Systems test final report is not issued on or before May 28, 2002, this schedule is vacated.”  The referenced section of Decision No. C02-546 stated: “If the report is not issued by close of business on May 28, 2002, the Commission will not hold the workshop on June 4 through 7, 2002.  The workshop will be rescheduled."
C. The Commission did not receive the Final ROC OSS test report until it was sent out by Qwest at approximately 10:00 a.m., May 29, 2002.  Therefore, the procedural schedule for the final workshop was automatically vacated by the terms of Decision Nos. C02-546 and C02-586.  This includes the due date for the supplemental comments on the Final Report.

D. There now appear to be three available scheduling options: 

1. Qwest can ask the Washington Commission to vacate its proceeding currently scheduled for the end of next week.  If the Washington Commisison agrees to do this, we could hold our final workshop June 5 and 6, 2002 with supplemental comments due June 3, 2002;

2. The final Colorado Commission workshop could be re-scheduled for June 10, 11 and 12, if necessary, with supplemental comments due June 6 (for this option, the Commission will only have two Commissioners present); or, 

3. The final Colorado Commission workshop could be re-scheduled for June 26, 27 and 28, if necessary, with supplemental comments due June 19, 2002.  

E. We expect Qwest and the other participants to come prepared to discuss these options and offer any solutions. We expect Qwest to explore option 1. with the Washington Commission before Friday and report to us on that discussion. In addition, we expect Qwest to have discussed these options with the vendors and be able to report on their availability as well.

II.
ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

A status conference for the purpose of re‑scheduling the final Commission en banc workshop is set for: 

DATE:
Friday, May 31, 2002

TIME:
10:00 a.m.

PLACE:
Colorado Public Utilities Commission
Logan Tower
1580 Logan, Office Level
Denver, Colorado 80203

B. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date

THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO



RAYMOND L. GIFFORD
________________________________

Hearing Commissioner
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Bruce N. Smith
Director
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